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A Message from Father Aaron

Prayers for Justice and Peace for Immigrants

Dear brothers and sisters,

Today’s Solemnity of the Birth of John the Baptist 

celebrates the great prophet and forerunner of the 

Savior. John the Baptist was one of the first to 

recognize and welcome Jesus as the Messiah.

 Today, the very urgent issue being discussed and 

contested in our nation is the issue of immigration, 

especially in regards to the separation of children 

from their families. While we know that, as 

Christians, we must pray for justice and peace to be 

the primary focus of our national policies, one may 

wonder what the Catholic view is on this very 

sensitive social issue which affects so many people.  

How should we look at immigration?   

Each nation’s leader has a responsibility to 

provide protection for their own people. St. John Paul 

II stated in his Message for the 87th World Day of 

Migration 2001, “The exercise of such a right [that 

is, the right to immigrate to a particular country] is 

to be regulated, because practicing it indiscriminately 

may do harm and be detrimental to the common 

good of the community that receives the migrant.  

And the Catechism of the Church also says, 

“Immigrants are obliged to respect with gratitude 

the material and spiritual heritage of the country that 

receives them, to obey its laws, and to assist in 

carrying civic burdens” (CCC 2241).

However, at the same time we know that we 

must follow our conscience to care for those poor 

strangers in our midst, the “the little ones.”  And in 

this case using family separation as a deterrent for 

migration is an intolerable and contemptible injustice.  

We must pray diligently that the immigrant families 

that are in dire need and seeking to appropriate 

shelter and basic needs are cared for and not 

neglected.  In 1948 Pope Pius the XII wrote, “Jesus, 

Mary and Joseph, living in exile in Egypt to escape 

the fury of an evil king, are, for all times and all 

places, the models and protectors of every migrant, 

alien and refugee of whatever kind who, whether 

compelled by fear of persecution or by want, is 

forced to leave his native land, his beloved parents 

and relatives, his close friends, and to seek a foreign 

soil.”

We must insist that the sovereignty of the family 

is respected. There are times when parents and 

children should be separated - when parents have 

been abusive or neglectful, or when they pose a 

danger to their children or others.  But we need to 

Twinned Parish News  

Early Bulletin Deadline 

Due to the upcoming 4

th

 of July holiday, the bulletin 

deadline for the July 8

th

 bulletin is noon on Friday, 

June 29

th

. 

Daily Masses

There will be daily Masses this week as per the 

normal weekday schedule.  

Office Hours

The parishes have new office hours which are 

posted under the parishes’ info on the front cover 

of this bulletin. Please note the hours may vary and 

change at times.  

Fr. George Schmit’s 50th Anniversary

Father George Schmit invites you to the celebration 

of his 50

th

 Anniversary of Ordination. This 

celebration will be held on Sunday, June 24, at the 

Church of St. Mary in Bird Island at 4:00 pm. 

Following the Mass there will be a reception, 

program and dinner at the Island Ballroom. 

Everyone is invited to attend and he has requested 

that no cards or gifts be given. He has asked that 

your presence be the card or gift. Father George 

served as associate pastor at St. Anthony’s back in 

1968 and then again as pastor from 1986 to 1990. 

If you are unable to attend and would like to send 

a note of congratulations, Father George’s address 

is P.O. Box 500 Bird Island, MN 55310-0500. 

Relevant Radio Parish Ambassador

Do you love Relevant Radio and want to share your 

passion for Catholic radio with others? If you do, 

why not become a Relevant Radio Parish 

Ambassador? Help spread the good work that 

Catholic radio and Relevant Radio can accomplish! 

Please contact either parish office if interested. 

(cont.)  do this without taking children from the arms 

of their mothers, or sending toddlers to live in 

detention facilities. Comprehensive immigration 

reform, will be a long-time coming and will require 

honest communication, sober reflection, and serious 

analysis from our leaders, which are things that we 

should still expect from our leaders.  However, our 

mission as Christ’s disciples, has not changed 

overtime. We must continue to pray for our leaders 

that they may work to protect their own and 

immigrants, and initiate just laws that promote 

peace for all people.

          In Christ,

           Father Aaron
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Adoration Chapel Announcement

The Adoration Chapel will be closed for the 4th of July holiday on 

Tuesday July 3rd, at  4 p.m. and remain closed until Thursday July 5th 

at 8 a.m..  

Legion of Mary 

The Legion of Mary has decided to meet every week instead of every 

other. The meeting place and time have not changed.  We meet 

Tuesday evenings at 6:30 p.m, lower level of the church. 

Volunteer Opportunities for Totus Tuus (July 8-13) 

Totus Tuus is a Catholic youth program dedicated to sharing the Gospel 

and promoting the Catholic faith through catechesis, evangelization, 

Christian witness, and Eucharistic worship. The teachers of the Totus 

Tuus program are college-age students, two men and two women 

(generally one of the men is a seminarian). Contact Becky, Bonnie, or 

Jessie if you could help with any of the following: 1) Provide one 

evening dinner at 5:15 for the 4 college students. They will need dinner 

Sunday, Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday. 2) Provide one lunch for the 

team and volunteers at 11:15. Lunch is needed Monday-Friday. 

3) Take care of the set up and clean up for the parish potluck on 

Wednesday evening. 4) Coordinate intercessors to pray for the team, 

youth, coordinators, volunteers and Father Aaron during the week. 

5) Be a morning volunteer to help with check-in, classroom, snack, and 

breaks. This would be from 8:45-11:15 Mon-Friday. We need at least 

3 morning volunteers each day. 6) Be an afternoon volunteer to help 

with lunch, recess, classroom, and dismissal. This would be from 

11:45-2:30 Mon-Friday. We need at least 3 afternoon volunteers each 

day.

�

 Lucas James Ruhland
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Wednesday, June 27: 

5:45 pm Mass: † Adella Schmitt

Friday, June 29:

7:00 am Mass: † Florence Rademacher

Saturday, June 30: 

5:30 pm Mass: People of the Parish

Sunday, July 1: 

8:00 am Mass: † Lawrence Huschle
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Lector: Lona Brutger

Ushers: Dennis Fink, Mark Kern, 

         Darrin Hondl & Mark Ruhland 

Ministers of Communion: 

Jody Bauer, Ron Ruhland & Sarah Kuechle

Servers: Ben & Katie Ruhland, 

         Eric Bauer & Bryce Holthaus

Music: Lisa Thielen 

Rosary Leader: Edith Fink 
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Lectors: Steve Ries & Linda Thielen 

Ushers: Joel Braun, Darren Becker, 

            Tom Scherer & Ernie Heinen 

Ministers of Communion:

Donna Bischof, Jenni Evens & Chad Field

Homebound: Rose Becker & Rita Haan 

Servers: Jack & Mallory Evens, 

                 Ellie & Skyler Field

Music: Kris Latcham 

Rosary Leader: Tom & Mary Ann Ruhland
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Income

Loose Plate

Adult Envelopes 

Youth Envelopes

Votive

Total  

*Monthly Auto Drafts: $1755

Thank you for your 

donations!
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June 24: Building Mtg, 4:00 PM

6/17/18

160.03

2844.00

8.75

       32.00

$3044.78

 



���
�	���	�
��
���
����

Festival Meeting

The next festival meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 27 at 6:30 

PM at the parish center. All are welcome to attend!

Totus Tuus Volunteers

We are looking for volunteers for this year’s Totus Tuus program. Please 

see the “Assumption Parish News” for more details. We have kids from 

both parishes that attend this program and it would be great to have 

volunteers from both parishes as well!  

Upcoming Blood Drive

A Red Cross Blood Drive will be held on July 11 from 1-7 pm at the St. 

Anthony Parish Hall. The need for blood donations is great. You can 

schedule an appointment by calling 1-800-Red-Cross, at 

www.redcrossblood.org, downloading the blood donor app, or calling 

Theresia at 764-7251 or Betty at 764-9163.  Schedule early for the best 

choice of times. Appointments are important as they will be honored 

before walk-ins. Encourage a family member or friend to donate too.

Shut-in Volunteers

Eucharistic ministers, your help is needed from 9:30 to 11:00 on Sunday 

mornings to distribute the Eucharist to shut-ins.  It involves taking hosts 

from the Church to the Manor, several homes, and to the 

Hilltop/Gardenview for a service at 10:15. Presently there are 5 

distributors in our rotation schedule, but would like several more. Please 

consider this ministry. Call or e-mail Jessica if you are willing to help. 

Thank you.

Parish Festival Updates

This year’s Parish Festival will be held on Sunday, September 9th. Mark 

your calendars! We are looking for Festival Chairperson(s) who would 

like to chair the festival. We need someone to organize, facilitate and 

bring new ideas to the festival. This would be a great service to the parish! 

When planting your gardens, don’t forget to plant extra for the Farmer’s 

Market. Now is the time to  start planning your Silent Auction baskets! 

Aside from the raffle the silent auction is the next biggest money-maker 

for the parish. This is thanks to our volunteers who organize, but also to 

you with your generous (and creative!) silent auction items and baskets. 

We are also looking for New and Fresh Ideas from you. Maybe you 

have suggestions for games, 

entertainment, activities, etc. Let us 

know! 

Did you Know? 

We have approximately 430 families 

in the parish and if each family would 

give just $162 to the building fund, 

the parish center loan would be paid 

off in full! So far, 11 out of our 430 

households contributed an extra $162 

to the building fund. 
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Tuesday, June 26: 

9:30 am Mass at Hilltop: †Bev Schmitt

Thursday, June 30: 

8:30 am Mass: Elaine & 

                † Lawrence Johnson

Sunday, July 1: 

10:00 am Mass: † Alayna Ertl 
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Lectors: Tammy Winter & Pam Loch 

Ushers: Ralph Vossen, Maynard Walz, 

              Mike Erpelding & Stan Welle

Ministers of Communion:

Precious Body: Earl Dockendorf

Precious Blood: Mary Dockendorf & 

                           Lori Dockendorf

Homebound: Linda Faber, 310-1568

Servers: Anna, Olivia & Emily Kramer 

                    & Abby Holthaus 

Rosary Leader: Betty Donnay 

Children’s Liturgy: Michelle Kramer 
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Income

Adult Envelopes

Loose Plate

Youth 

Weekly Auto 

Votive

Build. Auto 

Build. Fund

Total

Thank you for your 

donations!
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Mondays: Mary’s Cenacle, 2:00   

Thursday: Thrift Shop, 9-12

Saturday: Thrift Shop, 9-12
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June 27: Festival Mtg, 6:30 PM
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June 17-30: 

Ethel Donnay, Ron 

Donnay, Kevin & Erin 

Donnay, Nick & Katie 

Donnay and families.

 *Please call Theresia at 

764-7251 to unlock. 

6/17/18

2591.00

272.00

6.00

300.00

8.00

35.00        

     524.00     

$3736.00

New Parish Center        6/19/18

Total Project Goal       1,896,954.00

Expenses Paid       ($1,778,640.27)

Remaining Bills (est.)      12,000.00

Loan Balance                 $61,948.92 

Unpaid Pledges             $64,039.23  



Daily Readings

Monday: 2 Kgs 17:5-8, 13-15a, 18/Ps 60:3, 4-5, 

12-13 [7b]/Mt 7:1-5

Tuesday: 2 Kgs 19:9b-11, 14-21, 31-35a, 36/Ps 

48:2-3ab, 3cd-4, 10-11 [cf. 9D]/Mt 7:6, 12-14

Wednesday: 2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3/Ps 119:33, 34, 

35, 36, 37, 40 [33a]/Mt 7:15-20

Thursday: 2 Kgs 24:8-17/Ps 79:1b-2, 3-5, 8, 9 

[9]/Mt 7:21-29

Friday: Acts 12:1-11/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [5b]/2 

Tm 4:6-8, 17-18/Mt 16:13-19

Saturday: Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19/Ps 74:1b-2, 3-5, 

6-7, 20-21 [19b]/Mt 8:5-17

Sunday: Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24/Ps 30:2, 4, 5-6, 11, 

12, 13 [2a]/2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15/Mk 5:21-43 

Sacraments

Marriage- Couples should contact the parish at 

least 6 months prior to wedding date. 

Baptism- Parents/expecting parents should 

contact the parish office to sign up for a baptismal 

prep class and to schedule a meeting with Father. 

Anointing of the Sick - contact the parish office 

when anointing is needed. 

Bulletin Deadline Bulletin announcements are 

due by noon on Tuesdays. **Early Bulletin 

Deadline** for the July 8

th

 bulletin is noon on June 

29

th

 due the the Fourth of July. 

Please remember in your prayers…

Bishop John Kinney, Lori Crozon, Jane Anderson, 

Tim Eder, Jackie Boulton Family, Theresa Welle, Jeff 

Pauls, the Ertl Family, Alexis Vossen, Jerry 

Weinmann Jr., Laura Miller, Alizabeth Ludwig,  

Grace Hohenstein, Paula Schlangen, Charlie Schoen, 

Jane Torborg and Walter Donnay. 

Youth Activities!

     Emily Stommes will be marrying 

Josh Nikko on June 30

th

 at the 

Assumption Church.

Totus Tuus:Totally Yours This popular program is back 

again this summer! Don’t miss out!

Grades 1-6: July 9-13, 9:00am-2:30pm $25/child

Grades 7-12: July 8-12, 7-9pm  $10/teen

*Both programs to be held at the Assumption parish. 

Transportation to/from Eden Valley from Watkins can 

be arranged. Registration forms are available in the 

back of the churches.

Vacation Bible School: August 6-10, 9AM-12PM. Open 

to preschoolers - 4

th

 graders (as of the end of the 

2017-18 school year). Older kids are encouraged & 

invited to be crew leaders and helpers. We will also 

be looking for adult volunteers. Youth from both 

parishes are welcome! Registration forms will be out 

in later this month. 

Boundary Waters with Molly July 15

th

-20

th

. The week 

will include Catholic faith-building and activities 

tailored to the interests of the group. (and of course 

camping and canoeing!) Contact Molly at 320-250-

8401 for more info or to sign up. 

Catholic Heart Work Camp "ECHO": July 22-27, Grades 

9-12, St. Paul. Join hundreds of youth from around the 

nation to share the love of Christ through serving the 

neglected, brokenhearted, and the marginalized. 

Contact the office ASAP to sign up.

Steubenville "REVEALED": July 13-16, Grades 9-12, 

Rochester. Come experience the love of God in a new 

and more profound way. The Steubenville conference 

is authentically Catholic, an oasis from the clamor of 

the world, a place to connect with the God of the 

universe; it is inspirational, high energy, fun, and funny. 

Contact the office ASAP to sign up.

Please contact either parish office if you 

would like to become Catholic through the 

sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation 

and/or Holy Communion. RCIA classes 

have begun, it’s not too late to start!

Daughters of Isabella annual bake sale will be held on 

Saturday, June 30th;  the 5:00 pm Mass at St.Louis Church, 

the 7:30 pm Mass at St. Margaret's.  On July 1st at the 8:00 

am Mass in St. Agnes;  the 9:30 am Mass in St. Louis.  Members 

asked to bring baked items or contribute $10,00.  Proceeds are 

used to purchase bibles for First Communicants. Bake sale is a 

free will offering.

July 3:Daughters of Isabella will meet on Tuesday at the St. 

Louis Catholic church parish hall.  Rosary at 7:10 pm; meeting 

at 7:30 pm. Lunch served following meeting.

Traveling Chalice and Madonna

“In the hidden recesses of the human 

heart…the grace of a vocation takes the form of a 

dialogue. It is a dialogue between Christ and an 

individual, in which a personal invitation is given. 

Christ calls the person and says: “Come follow me.” 

This call, this mysterious inner voice of Christ, is 

heard most clearly in silence and prayer. It’s 

acceptance is an act of faith.” St. John Paul II

Sincere thanks to Rosie Becker of the Assumption 

Parish for hosting the Traveling Chalice and 

Madonna this week. 


